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-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
1. Posted:  2013 Fire and Police State Aid Amounts 
 
The 2013 fire and police state aid amounts have been released by the Minnesota Department 
of Revenue and have been posted to the OSA website at: 
 
http://www.auditor.state.mn.us/default.aspx?page=20120214.000. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
2. Website:  Avoiding Pitfalls Page 
 
Due to the popularity of the Avoiding Pitfalls found within our weekly E-Update, we have 
made all of them available on the Office of the State Auditor website.  The Avoiding Pitfalls 
are sorted by main topic alphabetically and are also cross-referenced. 
 
To access this feature, click on the "For Local Officials" tab on the home page and scroll 
down to "Avoiding Pitfalls".  You can also access this feature by clicking on the following 
link:  
 
http://www.auditor.state.mn.us/default.aspx?page=pitfalls. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
3. Avoiding Pitfalls:  Windows XP Users 
 
On April 8, 2014, Microsoft will no longer support the Windows XP operating system or any 
of the programs in its Office 2003 software suite, which includes Word 2003 and Excel 2003.  
Specifically, Microsoft will not offer bug or security fixes to users of these products from that 
date forward.   
 



This lack of technical support will create a serious security issue for computers running 
Windows XP and/or Office 2003.  Computer security experts believe that hackers are 
targeting that date to unleash a wide variety of malware, which can include computer viruses, 
“Trojan Horses”, or “worms”, which can invade a computer’s system and cause serious 
damage. 
 
The Office of the State Auditor strongly recommends that any local government offices with 
computers running Windows XP, Office 2003, or any prior versions update your computers to 
a supported operating system and software before April 8, 2014.   
 
It is important to note that because of the security issues that may occur due to the lack of 
technical support for Windows XP and Office 2003, the OSA’s State Auditor’s Form Entry 
System (SAFES) will no longer accept documents saved in the default file format created by 
Office 2003, which includes Excel files with the extension “.xls”, after April 8, 2014. 
 
More information on this issue is available on the Microsoft website at: 
 
http://www.microsoft.com/en-us/windows/endofsupport.aspx. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
If you are interested in signing up to receive an e-mail version of the E-Update regularly, click 
here. 
 
The Office of the State Auditor is located at 525 Park Street, Suite 500, St. Paul, MN 55103.  
Phone: (651) 296-2551 or (800) 627-3529 (TTY) Fax: (651) 296-4755. 
 
Web: www.auditor.state.mn.us. 
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